
·1--· ... April 24, 2017

MEETING OF THE MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS 
18753-210 North Frederick Avenue, Gaithersburg, Maryland 

In Attendance: 

Board Members: 

Jim Shalleck, President 
Nahid Khozeimeh, Vice President 
Mary Ann Keeffe, Secretary 
Alexander Vincent 
David Naiman 
Jacqueline Phillips 
Graciela Rivera-Oven 

Board Attorney: 

Kevin Karpinski 

Staff: 

Margaret Jurgensen, Election Director 
Alysoun McLaughlin, Deputy Director 
Lisa Merino, Office Services Coordinator 
Marjorie Roher, Management and Budget Specialist III 
Janet Ross, Information Technology Manager 
Christine Rzeszut, Operations Manager 
Jessica White, Voter Services Manager 

Guests: 

James Carter 
Josephine Wand 
Bill Turque 
Richard Jurgena 
Lewis Porter 
John O'Malley 
Ann Hingston 
Brigitta Mullican 
Sarah Brannon 
Liz Laurence 
Susan Haydak 
Dan McHugh 
Mary Lanigan 

David Wilson 
Susan Payne 
Paul Leech 
Gloria Chang 
Damon Effingham 
Hessin Harris 
Zhenya Li 
Sharon Bauer 
Anna Devry 
Helen Vallone 
Sharon Cohen 
Joseph Gillin 
Doug Tallman 



Audio of the meeting may be found at the link below: 

https://youtu.be/RAKkucX6bSk

Convene the Board Meeting and Declare a Quorum Present 

Mr. Shalleck called the Board meeting to order and declared a quorum present at 2:30 p.m. 

Years of Service 

Mr. Shalleck presented Montgomery County Government award certificates, signed by 
County Executive Isiah Leggett, acknowledging several staff members' years of service with the 
Board of Elections. 

Approval of the March 20, 2016, Board Meeting Minutes 

Ms. Keeffe moved to accept the March 20/ 2017, Board meeting minutes as 
amended. The motion was seconded by Ms. Khozeimeh and passed unanimously. 

Additions/Changes to the Agenda 

Mr. Shalleck stated that staff will provide a presentation on the State Board of Elections' 
Voter Registration list maintenance process. 

Public Comments 

Mr. Richard Jurgena, Chairman of the Montgomery County Republican Central Committee, 
expressed concern with a letter from Judicial Watch advising of its intent to sue the Maryland State 
Board of Elections because there are more registered voters than the number of eligible voters 
living in Montgomery County. His written remarks are incorporated as Attachment A. 

Sarah Brannon, Attorney with Project Vote, expressed concern with misstatements in the 
Judicial Watch letter and its hastiness to remove voters' names from the rolls. She is asking that 
the Board of Elections protect those eligible voters and use a reasonable approach, following State 
guidelines, to maintain the voter rolls. 

Lewis Porter went on record in support of the Judicial Watch letter and requested that the 
Board of Elections act on the letter. 

Dan McHugh, Vice President of the Montgomery County Young Republicans, expressed his 
concern about the Judicial Watch letter. He disagrees with allowing 16-year olds to register at an 
early age and keeping them inactive until they are eligible to vote at 18. 
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